
TOWN OF HELVETIA MINUTES
For ANNUAL MEETING APRIL 18, 2023
    
    The Annual meeting of the Town of Helvetia was held at the Town Hall, and called to order by Chairman Jeff Oppor, at 7:00 PM. Five town residents were present, besides the board. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was cited.
 
       The minutes from the 2022 Annual Meeting were read by the clerk and approved with a motion by Calvin Preuss, 2nd by Mike Grassl.
Welcome to new Supervisor #1, Justin Hintz and to new Supervisor #2, Mike Grassl. 
      A special thank you to Calvin Preuss for his 20+ years of service to the Town and for Gary Chich’s 18 years of service. 

OLD  TOWN  BUSINESS: 
      
    Doug Hines, Clerk, presented the 2022 Financial Statement. After review, a motion to approve the 2022 Financial Statement was made by Justin Hintz, 2nd by Mike Grassl. 
Work was done on Swamp and Stoney Ridge Roads this past year. The Town purchased a new lawn mower and the new ICE voting equipment. 

NEW  TOWN  BUSINESS

   Work will be done on Moen Road. A discussion was held about graveling and double sealcoating lesser traveled roads. More information will be gathered at the Town Board meetings. The topic of changing the monthly meetings from Monday came up. After discussion a motion was made by Mike Grassl, 2nd by Calvin Preuss to change the normal monthly board meetings to the first Tuesday of each month, starting in June, 2023. 
The board of review will be held April 25th, 2023. 6-8PM.
Bids for the second part of Moen Road will be in and reviewed at the May board meeting. 

Public Input: The town residents had a concern about papers flying out of garbage trucks and what is being done about certain residences with junk piling up. 
    
The 2024 Annual Meeting will be the 3rd Tuesday in April at 7:00PM.

 A motion to adjourn was made by Calvin Preuss, 2nd by Mike Grassl.

                                                                                                                        Meeting Adjourned,
                                                                                                                        Doug Hines, Clerk                                                                                                                                                                                        




